

June 14, 2005

Dr. Shulong Teng Director, Beijing Sustainable Development Center Beijing Municipal Science & Technology Commission No. 16 Xizhimen Nandajie Beijing, 10035 China

Dear Dr. Teng:

I am very pleased to enclose the signed *Memorandum of Agreement* between our organizations to collaborate on projects that will result in more sustainable communities throughout northern and central China.

Through this agreement, I also welcome you to the growing international network of professionals and organizations committed to the exchange of resources to pursue this common cause – The Global Energy Network for Community Sustainability.

I look forward to our mutually beneficial collaboration and to producing real results for our communities and the global environment. We will be back in touch very shortly to frame-up our first joint project together.

Most Sincerely,

Doug Newman

Executive Director

Encl:

Cc: 1

Larisa Dobriansky

Deputy Assistant Secretary for National Energy Policy

U.S. Department of Energy